Water Pollution Control Authority
Regular Meeting Minutes

December 3, 2013
The Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority regular meeting was held at 5:30 P.M. on Tuesday, December 3, 2013 at the Town of Colchester–Town of East Hampton Wastewater Treatment Plant, 20 Gildersleeve Drive, East Hampton, CT.  The following members were in attendance:

Mark Barmasse, Chairman 



Beth Mackie
Daniel Valentine 




John Suprono          

Ralph Nesci
Mr. David Kelsey was not in attendance.  Also attending the meeting were Finance Board member Ted Turner, David Prickett, Woodard and Curran Engineers and Vincent F. Susco, Jr., Public Utilities Administrator. 
Call to Order

Chairman Barmasse called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. and appointed Mr. Susco as Recording Secretary for these proceedings. 
Mr. Barmasse called for agenda item 7. A Old Business - I/I Study eastside of Lake Pocotopaug to accommodate a presentation by Mr. David Prickett.  Upon motion by Mr. Valentine, seconded by Mr. Suprono the motion passed unanimously.  Utilizing a memorandum dated December 3, 2013, made part of these minutes, Mr. Pricket updated the members on Woodard and Curran’s work on the I/I study.  Preliminary findings indicate infiltration exceeding 2.5X times the industry average is affecting the Pine Trail lift station.   Several recommendations were presented and discussed at length.  Management was requested to determine if additional work could be supported by the budget for this year and to place an I/I place holder into the operating budget for fiscal year 2014/15.
The members thanked Mr. Prickett and he left the meeting at 6:05 P.M.

Approval of Minutes

Chairman Barmasse called for the approval of the minutes of the Regular Meeting held on November 5, 2013.  Mr. Susco indicated a change was necessary on page 3.  The second paragraph under Public Water Systems should read “The Town Council continues to evaluate water service for 13 Summit Street”.  Upon motion from Mr. Suprono, seconded by Mr. Nesci the amended minutes of the meeting were unanimously approved. 

Public Remarks
There was no public in attendance.
Review of Correspondence

Referring to the correspondence included in the members’ package there were no questions.
Board of Finance Liaison

Mr. Turner indicated he has been selected to be the Chairman of the Finance Committee and will have to step down as the Finance Committee Liaison to the WPCA.  He 
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appreciated the opportunity to share our experiences and was thanked by all members for his participation.

Joint Facilities Committee
Chairmen Barmasse called for the report November 19, 2013 Regular Meeting of the Town of Colchester– Town of East Hampton Joint Facilities Committee.

During the month of October the plant operated within parameters and dewatering occurred for 20 days.  The recently repaired “grit collector” failed and upon investigation was repaired under warranty.  Chlorination of the effluent has ceased for the season in compliance with our NPDES permit. The Lake Hayward lift station in Colchester has been successfully placed on line and work continues on the upgrades to the Odor Control station in Colchester.  Blower #1 failed during the time period and is in the process of being replaced.  The cost of the replacement blower, (estimated to be $15,000.00) will be captured in account #5430.  Once again, maintenance was required on the DAF as the top collector required repairs. 

Routine maintenance was required on the Barbara Avenue lift station in East Hampton and the plant’s Lakeside unit.  In addition, the emergency generator fuel pump required replacement.

Mr. Susco presented financial statements for the current fiscal year.  No new variances were reported.  Work has begun on the 2014/15 fiscal year budget and as in the past a draft will be presented at the January 2014 meeting. 

The Operating Agreement for the Lebanon WPCA has been completed for some time.  Recent discussions with the Lebanon WPCA Chairman indicate the services of the Joint Facilities will not be needed to perform either the flow meter reading (Hebron to perform) or bioxide capacity (contract with supplier).   The members agreed to have this item removed from the agenda

The solar energy project for the plant did not receive approval for 2013.  Discussions with the Town Manager of East Hampton indicate the recent changes in the CCM solar credit program (ZREC) do not favor either the Town or the Joint Facilities for the 2014 program.  Management recommends closing the project and removing the item from the agenda.  The members agreed.

The State’s 2013 STEAP program has been ended; the joint request of the Town of Colchester and East Hampton to partially fund the replacement of the DAF has formally been denied.  Mr. Susco indicated the need to replace the DAF has not waned and recommended that funding for the project ($500,000.00 in total $250,000.00 for each Town) be included in the Town of Colchester and East Hampton’s 2014 STEAP request. Management explained the first step would be to have each Town’s WPCA recommend the 
project to their Town leaders for approval and inclusion in their Town’s 2014 STEAP request. The members agreed.
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East Hampton’s Finance Director has been requested to determine the method by which the bank account for the Intermunicipal Agreement for Septage Waste Disposal dated August 15, 1990 can be closed.  Management recommended that the balance (estimated as of June 30, 2013 to be $112,000.00) be transferred to the Capital Fund to offset costs associated with the replacement of the DAF.  Mr. Lemay requested that the final balance be established by outside audit to assure an accurate transfer. The members agreed.  Management indicated formal action by the members will be required upon finalization of the process.
Replacement of the 4,000 gallon underground heating oil tank (UST) at the plant is expected to begin shortly.  The remaining UST at MAPS will be budgeted for removal in the operating budget of 2014/15.

Management presided over the fall workshop of the Connecticut Association of Water Pollution Control Authorities held on Friday November 1, 2013.  Topics discussed included Sewer Avoidance - the Old Lyme story, Renewable Energy, Flushables/Fatberg, DEEP update and Effective Wastewater Legislation.  Over 100 attended the meeting in Cromwell, CT.

An Executive Session was conducted to discuss Non-Union Employee Performance Reviews.   
This concludes the Joint Facilities report.

Operations, Management & Budget Committee

Mr. Barmasse called for agenda item #6.B.1. Mr. Susco indicated the 2013/14 fiscal year financial reports for the WPCA and Community Water Systems operated by the WPCA were made part of the members’ packages. Management reported the additional cost captured in line item #5741 Machinery & Equipment, was shipping associated with the recently authorized purchase of the new portable pump. 
Management indicated sewer use revenue collection for the year is tracking 2.0% better than last year.  Presently revenue collection stands at 79.1%.  
Management indicated the recent development work on Well #4 will push the Royal Oaks Operating budget into the red by year end.  Management estimates the budget will require a transfer of approximately $16,000.00.  
Public Water Systems
The Village Center Water System continued to run within parameters during the period. 
Work continues on the water and wastewater connection for the Chatham Historical Society.  Anchor Engineering has been contracted to develop plans and bidding specifications.  
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The Royal Oaks system continues to demand resources both internal and external.  The cleaning/rehabilitation of well #4 was completed on November 22nd by Subsurface Technologies restoring the well’s yield to its original 10 gpm capacity.  The cost as quoted was $15,700.00.  Installation of the final blow-off is scheduled shortly.  
Mr. Turner left the meeting at 6:35 P.M.        

The State Department of Health Services has notified the WPCA that the ROWS has exceeded the annual Maximum Contaminant Level for Distribution Color for the period ending September 2013.  The running annual average limit is 15 and we scored a 20.  As a result we are required to notify our customers of this TIER II violation.  Per regulations a notice has gone out with the November 15th water bills and the State has been notified within the required 10 days.  The ROWS was never designed to address this issue, color is naturally occurring and from time to time the raw water quality overwhelms the treatment system.  Precautions have been in place for many years as this is not a new occurrence and we maintain higher chlorine residual during events such as these.

Annual cross-connection surveys have been completed and submitted to the State Department of Health for both systems.
Several members expressed a desire to attend the January 8, 2014 “Water Workshop” being held at the request of the Town Council.

Sewer Development 

Management attended a recent OSHA training session regarding the revised Hazard Communication Standard. Effective with the OSHA deadline of December 1, 2013 all personal were trained on the new Hazard Communication Standard (HCS) to align with the United Nations’ Global Harmonized System of Classification and Labeling of Chemicals.  
Two   changes contained in the revised standard require the use of new labeling elements (pictogram), deadline December 1, 2013 and new standardized Safety Data Sheets (SDS) replacing the current Material Safety Data Sheet (MSDS) by June 1, 2016.  

New Business  
Management referred to the recent action taken by the Joint Facilities; the members discussed the continuing need to replace the DAF to assure continued compliance with DEEP regulations.  Management indicated no reasons were presented to indicate why the project did not receive STEAP funding in 2013, however, the project remains a viable possibility for STEAP funding in 2014.  Chairman Barmasse called for action and the following resolution moved by Mr. Suprono, seconded by Mrs. Mackie, was unanimously approved:


RESOLVED: that the WPCA recommend that the Town of East Hampton’s 2014 STEAP application include $250,000.00 for Sludge Thickener Improvements at the Colchester – East Hampton Wastewater Treatment Facility substantially as presented in the 2013 STEAP application.

WPCA Regular Meeting Minutes






Page 5
December 3, 2013
Executive Session

At this time Mr. Barmasse called for an Executive Session to discuss the Barton Hill Grinder Pump legal matter.   Upon motion by Mr. Suprono, seconded by Mr. Nesci, the members unanimously approved the Executive Session which started at 6:50 P.M.   Mr. Susco was requested to attend the session.

The executive session ended at 7:00 P.M.  Mr. Susco was requested to continue to monitor the progress of this matter.
Adjournment

There being no further business to come before the Authority, Mr. Valentine motioned,   seconded by Mrs. Mackie to adjourn the meeting at 7:02 P.M.  So voted 6-0.  
Respectfully submitted,
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Vincent F. Susco, Jr.
Recording Secretary

Approved by unanimous vote of the Water Pollution Control Authority on March 4, 2014.
